
Principal Matters 
4.2 Tuesday 10th October 2023  

What? 
Holding up a cricket bat, I said: ‘Students, this is a tennis racquet.” 

Holding up a pencil, I said: ‘This is an eraser.” 

Holding up a blue card, I said: ‘This is the colour red.” 

The students were really confused and couldn’t make much sense of what was going on. 

Students were asked to consider a simple thought experiment: What would it be like to go to 
a school where teachers didn’t tell the truth? How would you learn things if you couldn’t be 
sure if you could trust what teachers said? 

We soon concluded that unless students could absolutely trust teachers to tell them the 
truth, we wouldn’t have much of a school. 

Just like we must know that teachers are truthful, it is just as important for students to tell the 
truth as well. What would it be like to come to a school where no one could be sure whether 
anyone was being honest? 

Telling the truth is not always easy, especially if something wrong has happened. We all 
acknowledged that this was a challenge, but that in the end, we all must aim to be honest all 
the time at school so that we can be confident to trust each other and build a culture of mu-
tual respect. 

Council 
Council members are reminded that we have a meeting tomorrow evening (Wednesday) at 
7pm. This is an important meeting as we need to discuss elements of the OSHC program for 
2024. 

Year 6 Camp           https://www.cottagebythesea.com.au 
This very special camp at Cottage by the Sea in Queenscliff and is now just 13 days away. We 
will again share this camp with the same age students from Talbot Primary School. 

The program includes boogie boarding, surfing, and going out fishing – 
bringing back anything we catch to cook for the evening meal. All these 
activities are supervised by fully qualified staff from the camp. Mr. Mell-
berg and a female staff member from Talbot will attend the camp with the 
students. 

Final permissions have gone out today and need to be returned ASAP. There is no cost to stu-
dents for this camp – this includes transport and camp costs. (The Victorian Government is 
meeting most of the cost, and school is contributing to make this a free camp for our fami-
lies.) 

Health Ed 
Each year the school addresses through the curriculum age-appropriate lessons about the 
human body. At Years 4-6, we teach a unit that focuses on issues around puberty including a 
deeper understanding of the male and female body as well as the physical and psychological 
changes that occur.  

Term Four 

Hats needed this term! 
 
Pie warmer not 
Available 
 
No Tuesday school 
lunches during term 4, 
and no Friday lunch 
orders 
 
Wed Oct 11th 

School council 7pm 

 
Tue Oct 17th 

F-2 Cluster Tabloid 
Sports Day 
 
Mon-Thu Oct 23rd-26th 

5-6 Camp to Cottage by 
the Sea 
 
Mon Nov 6th 

Student-free day 
 
Fri Dec 1st 

Student-free day—
Maths planning day 
 
Tuesdays in Weeks 8-11 
Gym! 
 
School Bank details for 
online payments: 
BSB: 063 506 
Account:  0091 1673 
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Ocean Inspirations 
 

The years 3—6 class have been producing ocean-inspired artworks in coloured chalk, acrylics and collage 








